Yetholm and District Community Council Meeting

Minutes of the Meeting held in Yetholm Youth Hall

Tuesday 30th May 2017 at 7:00PM

Present: Susan Stewart (Chairperson), Natasha Gray (Secretary), Angela Walker, Paul Robson, Shane Black, Sue Rose, Alan Kerr, Zoe Keddie-Dixon, Graeme Wallace, Iain Dougal, Denise Allan, Cllr Mountford
Apologies: Charles Brooker
Members of the Public: 3
	
	
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence:  As Above. 
	

	2
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting
	

	
	Minutes of the previous meeting were accepted and signed by the Chair. 
	

	3
	Matters Arising/Outstanding
	

	3.1
	New Councillors: SS congratulated those elected to the community council and also SM on his re-election to SBC.
	

	3.2
	Garages: SR noted an amendment to the previous minutes in that the gentleman does own the land on which the garages sit, but the land in between the properties the ownership is unclear.
	

	4
	Members of the Public – Issues and/or Concerns
	

	
	No issues raised.
	

	5
	Police Report - Community Beat Officer (PC Suzanne Howgego)
	

	
	The most recent Police report was circulated by NG – no issues raised at the meeting. SS noted that Suzanne will be unlikely to attend over the summer months due to operational commitments relating to the Common Ridings.
	

	6
	Festival Committee Update:
	

	
	SS noted that the installation was a great success and was attended and covered by the Southern Reporter. There will be one more committee meeting prior to the festival but plans for the week are in hand. Programmes are on sale in the various outlets in the village.
	

	7
	Portfolio Reshuffle
	

	
	Discussion was held regarding portfolios following the election of the new council and decisions as follows;
	

	8
	Portfolio Presentations:
	

	8.1
	Housing and Planning/Pavilion - Shane Black (Vice Chair)
	

	
	SB noted there has only been one application received this month, there were no objections therefore a response will be submitted tonight before closing. PR asked whether there had been an application re the new windows fitted on a property in the village – it was noted that there had been no plans. GW added that the plans for Maple Tree Cottage will be coming out soon and those present agreed that so far the works carried out have made a great improvement to the area.
	

	8.2
	Finance  - Angela Walker
	

	
	AW advised that income to date is £510 with expenditure of £850 – in a positive position taking into account the balance brought forward and stock held at the pavilion. SS noted that OSCR had been in touch re the winding up of the trust and the need to prove that donated monies had been used. This causes an issue regarding the flashing sign as this has not been purchased. SB added that he needs to discuss practicalities further with SBC – DA has the grant application nearly ready to submit.
	

	8.3
	Yetholm Resilience Group  - Alan Kerr
	

	
	No Update.
	

	8.4
	Education  - Zoe Keddie-Dixon
	

	
	SS summarised the remit of the portfolio to Zoe who will make herself know to the head teacher at the school. SB asked if it could be brought to their attention again re the need to switch on the flashing 20mph signs for drop off and pick up time. ZK noted that the school sign has had graffiti it was note that we could ask for a new green and yellow one to match the other signs in the village. SR will pass on details to ZK re possible twinning with Edale. It was noted that the gutter from 1 Adams Court sticks out over the path to the school – SB will take this forward with SBC.
	

	8.5
	Grants- Denise Allan 
	

	
	As above – application nearly ready to send for flashing sign subject to discussion with SBC.
	

	8.6
	Bonfire  - Paul Robson 
	

	
	No update.
	

	8.7
	Utilities- Charles Brooker
	

	
	No Update.
	

	8.8
	Health and Social Services  - Sue Rose
	

	
	SS passed on information from Mike Marsh.
	

	8.9
	Tourism  - Graeme Wallace
	

	
	SS passed on information from Ann Marsh
	

	8.1
	Projects- Iain Dougal
	

	
	No Update.
	

	8.11
	Chair, Public Events and Website Liaison  - Susan Stewart
	

	
	SS advised that she received a message from Sarah Butler re a ‘Village of the Year’ competition which SS has entered Yetholm in to – the results will be received by 26th July.
	

	9
	Scottish Borders Councillors Update
	

	
	SM advised that SBC have formed their new administration following the recent elections.
	

	10
	Additional Correspondence
	

	
	SBC Letter re review of public toilets.
	

	11
	AOB
	

	11.1
	PR noted that there is now a mirror at the junction to Grafton Bank and queried whether this had been put up by the council. Those present agreed that this is not council owned, SB will try to find out who put this up.
	SB

	11.2
	DA advised that she had been approached with complaints regarding people not slowing down for horses in the area. NG will email SBC re various speed issues and requesting signs.
	NG

	11.3
	SS advised that there has been a recent issue with raw sewage coming from Cardboard Cottage – Scottish Water, SEPA and Environmental Health have been informated.
	

	11.4
	SS advised that there has been a change in procedure re Wauchope Hall Keys  - the key safe number has been changed and keys must now been signed in and out, keys are held at the shop and the plough. SS will notify the resilience group and school of procedures.
	SS

	11.5
	AK noted that there had been an incident attended to by Scottish Water with raw sewage on the Haugh.He noted that this had spilled over into the school nature reserve area which AK has made the school aware of.
	

	11.6
	AK advised that 84 people attended the history society event at the school – it was reiterated that the exhibition will be in the mission hall during festival week.
	

	11.7
	AK advised that he is looking for an alternative location for the yellow salt bin which the history society have asked to be moved. It was noted that this is not council owned.
	


The meeting closed at 8.05pm

The next meeting will take place on Tuesday 30th May 2017 in Yetholm Youth Hall at 7:00pm.
